HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 30, 2019 – 3:45 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 3:45 p.m. with Selectmen Troy E. Garron, Thomas Millias and Gordon C. Andrews present.
The following business was discussed:

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Selection of Possible COA Director 
Seelig stated that Wendy Adams, who was selected by the BOS as the new CO Director, was happy about the Board’s decision and was going to send him some questions she had.  Seelig never received the question but sent an offer letter.  He then heard back from her last Thursday stating that it was not a good fit for her but never mentioned why.  Seelig asked if he was missing anything in the offer letter and she said no.  Seelig was not sure what the issue was as she called the office last Monday asking the status of the position.  
He asked the Board if they want to choose from the other three applicants they interviewed, accept the recommendation from the Screening Committee or re-advertise.  If they wanted to re-advertise the position maybe they should look at the job description.  He suggested trading off education with experience.  He added that the Board cannot sign off on a higher wage unless they go to Wage & Personnel.  
Andrews would like to open it up for two weeks and Millias agreed and said they should talk with the Screening Committee and maybe look at a different criteria. 
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to meet with the Screening Coming on November 1, 2019 to discuss the qualifications and the re-posting of the COA Director job.  
EXECUTIVE SESSION

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 4:27 p.m. to discuss contract negotiations for the new mixed Bargaining Unit: 
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes


Garron announced that no statement would be made at the end of the Executive Session and the Board would not reconvene in open session.

--------------

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 5:13 p.m.: 
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes


MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 5:13 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Gordon C. Andrews 
Clerk
/pjm
